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BUTLER COUNTY PUBLIC HEALTH NURSING SERVICE 

COURTHOUSE, BOX 325 

ALLISON, IA  50602 

 
Telephone (319) 267-2934 

 
 ADVISORY COMMITTEE MINUTES 

June 14, 2016 
 
 
Advisory Committee Members Present:   Mitch Nordmeyer, Dr. Mike Lindstrom, Joyce Dickes 
Others Present:   Jennifer Becker, Patty Nordmeyer 
 
     The regular meeting was called to order at 4:05 p.m. at the Board of Supervisors Meeting Room by 
Mitch Nordmeyer.   
     Dr. Lindstrom made a motion to approve the agenda as presented, and this was seconded by Joyce 
Dickes. Motion carried. 
     Dr. Lindstrom made a motion to approve the previous meeting’s minutes, and this was seconded by 
Joyce Dickes.  Motion carried.            
     The Home Health Update was presented by Jennifer Becker.  Since our last meeting, we have had 36 
admissions:  17 Medicare, 11 Medicaid, 2 Private Insurance, 2 VA and 4 Private Pay.  Referral sources 
are hospitals and physicians.  The most common diagnoses include Dementia, Diabetes and Mental 
Illness.  18 Discharges have been done:  14 Goals Met, 3 Nursing Home Admission, and 1 Hospital 
Admission.  There was one refusal of care during this timeframe, due to patient having mental illness, and 
it was unsafe for our staff.  In total, we have made 395 Skilled Nursing Visits, 451 HCA visits and 285 HCA 
Hourly, 26 Physical Therapy, 8 Occupational Therapy and 0 Speech Therapy visits.  The Chart Audit is 
completed, but not entered on to the spreadsheet.  Lonna continues to make monthly presentations at the 
Greene Community Center during the noon meal, speaking on various health topics.  Jennifer will be at 
the Girl Scouts Day Camp on July 9th, educating on sun safety.  She wrote a mini-grant to the Kyle Trust 
for $650 for sunscreen, and has received notification that it was awarded.  We will again be sharing a fair 
booth with emergency management, and will be taking information on many of our services, including 
home health.  There will also be a few giveaways, and we will be doing a drawing.   
     The next meeting will be scheduled for Tuesday, August 9th, 2016 at 4:00 p.m.  The meeting was 
adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
Submitted by Patty Nordmeyer 
 
 
 


